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CIRCULAR NO. OTJA.4/2019/MRA

26 August 2019
TO: ALL OWNERS, TRAINERS, JOCKEYS AND APPRENTICES
NRIC / PASSPORT NUMBER COLLECTION POLICY

As you may be aware, the Personal Data Protection Commission has
issued guidelines in respect of the collection of information for NRIC and other
national identification information, including passport numbers. These guidelines
come into effect on 1 September 2019.

2 During the registration process, you will still be required to provide your
NRIC or passport number in the relevant forms. During the registration renewal
process, you will only be required to provide your NRIC or passport number if this
has changed. Collection of your NRIC or passport number is necessary for the MRA
to accurately establish and verify the identity of its licensees to a high degree of
fidelity.

3 Please be assured that we have in place proper measures to
safeguard your personal data and will continue to comply with the requirements of
the Personal Data Protection Act.

4 Thank you for your cooperation. Should you have any queries, please
do not hesitate to contact Mr Tan Kuo Ping, Data Protection Officer (MRA) at
6879 1000.
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